
Full Circle September 7th 2019 Minutes 
at New Community Shelter 9am  

Attendees: Mary Pasch, Nancy Schwenke,  Renee Stieg, Abby Brezinski , Cami Selissen-Sommers with Gabby and Kade 
(Children), Jennifer Sinkula, Linda Will, Sandy Nordman and Debbie Sanchez 

Devotion:  Thank you Nancy Schwenke for the devotion on “Joy in his Presence” (October- Jennifer 
Sinkula, November – Cami Sommers, December -  Renee Stieg) 
 
Caring card ministry: Thank you Renee for sending out 20 cards last month for members on the 
prayer list.  
 
Sewing for Smiles: Continuing making dresses, tote bags and boy shorts for Haiti. 
 
Community Shelter Meal: Went awesome this month.  We had sloppy joes, salad, potato chips, fresh 
veggies that were donated by the congregation along with desserts donated by the congregation.  
Thank you to all that donated and volunteered your time to volunteer.  You made a difference!!  We 
will plan to make another meal in the near future with focus on soft foods.    They loved the whole 
banana’s, fresh garden vegetables, fresh tomatoes/cucumbers.  Please give all receipts for the meal to 
Sue Suring and she will reimburse you.  You can drop them off in the church office with Sue Suring’s 
name on the envelope.  
 
Grocery Challenge Update: We will continue to count the groceries weekly and divide them into to 
equal bags with the amount on the bag and then mark on the poster to meet our goal of 5000 
groceries.  Renee volunteered to decorate the black garbage bags filled with food as Black Bird Bags.  
We may need to want to run this grocery challenge a little longer to get our goal.   
 
Church Picnic:  Thank you to all the volunteers who set up and volunteered on Friday.  
 
Health Fair: Full Circle will have a table for Peace Lutheran Health Fair on October 6th.  We will focus 
on the ladies tea, 10 year video.  We need some volunteers to run it.  Please contact Debbie Sanchez 
at dsanchez@netnet.net to help run the table.    
 
Ladies Tea:  We are looking into the 18th or the 25th of July   If you have any comments please bring 
them to the next meeting.   
 
Feed my starving children:  Linda Will sent out information on the dates that are available the first 
week of October.  If you are still interested you can look on line and search feed my starving children 
in Green Bay Wisconsin.  
 
Future ideas:  

We will collect for Coats for Kids 
We will get a couple of groups for counting money for the Salvation Army Kettle Campaign 
We will do the Giving Tree Christmas Store again.   

Our next meeting will be October 5th 2019 At Peace Lutheran Church 
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